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|2 BMCNO EVENTS CALENDAR

SUNDAY MONDAY | TUESDAY I WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

1 2 3

MAY 30 GENERAL MEETING - New Orleans Hamburger & Seafood located at 817 Veterans
Mem. Blvd. in Metairie at 7:00pm. Proposed new club charter on agenda.

JUNE 11 POOL & POOL PARTY - Swimming & Pool playing at Cathy Greensfelder’s House lo-
cated at 5537 Berkley Drive, Algiers, Louisiana, 504-392-9261. Berkley crosses Kabel Drive between
MacArthur Blvd. and General De Gaulle Drive. Bring snacks, swim suits, towels, and custom pool sticks.
Club will supply drinks. Time: 2:00pm to 7:.00pm

JUNE 13 OFFICER’S MEETING - Cliff’s house at 7:30pm.

JULY 15 BUSH RUN - A cruise to the House of Seafood in Bush, La. All you can eat seafood buf-
fet. Convoy will leave rear of Lakeside Shopping Center in Metairie, La. at 5:30pm and Claiborne Hill
Shopping Center in Covington at 6:30pm.




'-128AEAST’”" LI

OPEN MONDAY THRU FRIDAY - S/
'AUTO / BOAT SEAT : e -
 JUDY BURKS - 504-651:0 255 - KENNER # 504-466»6758 495

._‘:I‘IISIANA 70068
iPJPOII\ITMENT

__ OFFICERSFORCALENDARYEAR1995

CLIFF HUGHES, PRES. 504-845-8709. MEMBERS MIKE ANDERSON 504-466-2717.
KEITH VEZINA, VICE PRES. 504-443-5056. at BILL BREITHOFF 504-288-4019.
ANNE FRILOUX, TREASURER 504-464-1734. LARGE FRED MAYER 504-626-8201.
JIM JONES, EDITOR 504-892-7774. RODGER TALLEY 504-431-8053.
BMCNO T-SHIRT $ 7.00 BMCNO JACKET PATCH $ 5.50
BMCNO GOLF SHIRT $15.00 BMCNO BASEBALL CAP $12.00

BMCNO WINDSCREEN TRANSFER  $ 1.00
GET THESE ITEMS WHILE THEY LAST! ORDER FROM ANNE FRILOUX AT GENERAL MEETING

The meeting was opened by the club president, Cliff Hughes at 7:45pm. Cliff announced that the Car Day grossed $4500
of which $1500 was donated to Lafreniere Park. It was disclosed fto those present that the date of the 6th Annual British Car Day of
1996 will be March 23rd the first week end of Spring! We will endeavor to keep the first week end of Spring as the date for our Car
Day each year. This was a suggestion made by former club president Roger Gibson.

Our guest was Chuck Slack the owner of Import Parts Cénter (See article). A convoy lead by Keith Vezina to the Pensacola
Show was announced. Money was collected by Anne Friloux for'the Annual Crayfish Boil.

l
Car Day awards presented out at the Awards Banquet were given to those present at the General Meeting or given to

members who could hand deliver them. Out of towners who were not present at the Awards Banquet will be sent their awards.
The date for the Annual Rice’s Gulf Coast Mansion Picnic was set for May 21st. A convoy will leave Lakeside Shopping
Center parking lot (Rear by tire store) in Metairie at 10:30am and will cruise old Highway 90.

Two Car Day T-shirts were discovered by Cliff and sold on the spot. We sold all the stock that we had ordered this year. The
50/50 was won by Cathy Greenfelder at $20. The General Membership Meeting was closed by Cliff at 9:00pm.

. CARCLUI

If your dues are due, send them in now before you miss out on your next MORRIS GAZETTE!

Car club dues are $30.00 for the first year of membership and $25.00 a year thereafter. Correspondence membership is
available for those members who live out of town and is $15.00 a year. If you are unsure if you owe dues or not, check
the mailing label on your current Morris Gazette. It has the date that your membership dues will expire and that date will
be highlighted in yellow two months before that date.




ANTIQUE / CLASSIC AU"[‘OMOBII.; ; COVEF C E PACKAGES AVAILABLE'

 DEAL WITH A LOCAL AGENT NOT BY LONG DISTANCE) BIL Y BACHEMIN CAN HELP YOU PERSONALLY!
: HEALTH LIFE; HOME, FLOOD, BUSINESS WATER CRAFT, RETIREMENT ‘PLANS; GENERAL ‘LIABILITY,;"WORKER’S COMP, BONDS.

7620 W. JUDGE PEREZ DRIVE, ARABL, LOUISIANA 70032
. OFFICE PHONE 504-777403  FAX: 5042774591 e

ECH TIP by Mr uoods '

To insure maxim exposure of the spark to the fuel mixture, your spark plugs need to be indexed. Just what
does that mean? Positioning the spark plug so that the gap opening is pointing toward the piston.

How do you do that? Mark the outside of the plug a 180 degrees from the gap opening. Stop tightening the
plug when the mark is opposite the piston. If you cannot get the spark plug torque correct and the gap opening in the
correct position at the same time, use copper “indexing gaskets” sold at your auto parts store.

I have found that new plugs will index properly 1f you just do not crush the collapsible washer to the max.

I am fairly new to the world of spoked wheels, but | had an experience recently that | though might be
worth sharing with anyone else that has spoked wheels.

I was making plans to take my MGA out for a drive early one morning, and | decided to go through the
‘preflight checklist’ the night before. Upon arrival, | noted that the car was leaning to one side. Closer inspection
revealed that one of the tires was flat!

When | inspected the tire, there was no v13|ble sign that would cause the tire to go flat. Suspecting tube
failure, 1 looked over the shoulder of the man performing the repairs, who carefully marked the position of the
tube on the tire. When he put air in the tube, the leak was located. Strangely enough, the tube had a very small
puncture mark in the same position as two small identification tags on the inside of the tire.

This is when | drew upon my club membership for strength and guidance! At the Faill GOF, | re-
membered hearing about tires “blowing out” on an MGA, and there was an award given that has chrome curb
feelers mounted on a nice wooden plaque. The Iucky recipient denied running into curbs, instead blaming
some small identification tags on the inside of the tlres This stuck in my mind, but I'll have to say | did not fully
appreciate what was said until now.

Upon conferring with our own resident expert, I; learned that these small tags are smooth to the touch
when the tire is cold. The problem comes into play when the tire heats up, causing these plastic tags to curl up
at the ends. This pinches the tube, and creates a small puncture.

The cure to this problem is to have the tags buffed out of the tire, leaving the area behind as smooth as
possible. I have had this done to each tire, after experiencing the joy of a second flat tire within a one week period.

Our annual crawfish boil was held at the New Orleans Lakefront on May 7th. The club purchased 400 Ibs. of
the boiled creatures and they were great! About 60 members and their guest arrived at 11:00am for this annual club
event.

Club members no longer have to camp out early in the morning in order to secure a shelter. The New Orleans
Levee Board now takes reservations. |

Thanks to Anne Friloux for camping out at the shelter this year and to Keith Vezina for delivering the eats.

Michael Delacerda made an appearance, along w1th former club presidents Jimmy Bruno and Roger Gibson. It
was a beautiful day for such an event, and we are all ready‘for nest year.



Well, | found the cause of the suspension noise
of the left side, | found that the tie rod end was at faulit|
the new units were very tight. | thought that they were ju
while doing other front end work and | used a forked re
new tie rod ends? | don't know.

All | know is that | replaced the tie rod ends wi
Austin America and all the noise went away. The stee

In preparation for installing the rebuilt engine fra

2s in the front of my MG 1100. After some disassembly

I had noticed when | replaced them with new ones that

1st new and would “wear in”. | also took them loose twice

moval tool to do so. Did the forked removal tool jam the

th two used ones from the spare steering rack of a ‘71
ring freed up also.

m the Austin America in my MG 1100, it occurred to me

that the newer transmission for the 1275cc engine would have different gear ratios than the older 1098cc
setup. The speedometer reading of the MG 1100 would no longer be correct after the engine/tranny swap. | got

out the instrument cluster for the Austin America and it|
After opening it up, | found that the speedo unit was

looked to be the same size as the one for the MG 1100.
of the same type as installed in the MG 1100, just a

different ratio number. | cleaned it up and lubricated |t It can now be installed in the MG 1100 and the dash
cluster will look the same as it always has and be accmrate with the new engine in place. It's nice to work with

car parts that were not changed over the years just fo

r the sake of change.

Anne Friloux's TR 6 is only a rear end repair away from being complete. All the restoration has been

done properly and with a new paint job, new interior, et
careful where you park it now, Anne!

Mike & Mary D Schrantz's ‘64 Jaguar MKII is ge
be a complete restoration, just made road worthy, so

restoration just kind of happened as things went along.

to do so late in the game and this will require that
windscreen and rear glass had already been remove
have to be removed again for painting and reinstalled &
as she just sold her everyday MGB driver and will no

C. it's going to be a beauty! You are going to have to be

tting closer to completion. This car was never meant to
some things are being done out of normal order. The
The car was not going to be repainted. It was decided
some done things be undene and then redone. The
d, refitted with new gaskets, and reinstalied. They will
ifter painting. Mary D. is awaiting the finishing of this car
onger have a British car to drive until the Jag is ready.

Anne Friloux, club treasurer, has a six pack cooler
recover, call Anne at 504-464-1734 and identify.

which was left by a club member at the crayfish boil. To

June 18th, 1995
Texas. Contact Cole at 713-4
October 7th, 1995

6th Annual Houston All-Briti

i
ish Motor Vechicle Expo — Traders Village in Houston,

97-0521 or David at 713-466-6019.

South Alabama British Car dlub’s “5th Annual South Alabama British Car Day” — USS

Battleship Alabama Memorial Park in Mobil, AL. Contact: Ben Caddell at

205-661-9388.
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ORDEJ: CAR PARTS I

Chuck Slack owner of Import Parts Center has announced that he will match |
prices with Victoria British catalogs for club members. Remember, that as a BMCNO |
member, you already can get a discount from Chuck on anythmg that he handles.
That’s all imports, old or new.

You can save even more if you plan ahead. Shipping cost can be greatly
reduced by placing many orders at the same time. On large items like windscreens,
three can be shipped as cheaply as one. Three windscreens can be shipped in the same
container as is required for just one. If Chuck can save money, so will you. You will not have to some remote truck
terminal in order to pick it up. Your order will be delivered to the Import Parts Center located at 2727 Causeway Blvd.
in Metairie, LA. 70002. |

Chuck has been a big supporter of our Car Day and he needs our support his business. Chuck can help you
determine just what parts you really need for your British car. If the part is not what you need, he returns it, not you.

If you are looking for accessories for any import, Chuck is expanding the business to include a section just for
accessories. These are quailty items and stock is growing daily.

Chuck has a supply of Haynes Manuals for older British cars which are now obsolete. Order yours now. When
they are gone — they are gone!

Stop by and take a look see for your self!

Your club officers have been rewriting the club’s by-laws and charter for sometime now with the help of
attorney Ken Kerber a former club member. The old charter, written in 1977, is very restrictive and out of date.
For example, it sets the date for the general membership meeting each month with no provision for change;
as when it falls on Mardi Gras as it did this year. Obviously, the club officers need more leeway to make such
changes as necessary. The old charter worked well enci)ugh for a small club with members all living in the same
area. Today’s club members are spread out all over the state of Louisiana and Mississippi.

We are no longer chartered by the MG Centre i |n| Britain as we received only a monthly magazine for our
$60 a year and the magazine was not written for the U.S. clubs, but for British clubs. The club is now a charter
member of the North American MG Register. The club pays nothing to be a charter member as long six or more
club members are members of the register and the register provides the club and the Car Day with insurance
coverage at no cost to the club. That's $60 in dues saved and approx. $500 saved in insurance cost.

The club’'s name has been changed with the desired results of increasing membership by including all

marques of British cars, and not just MG’s. All owners!of British cars feel welcome now.

The May 30th general meeting will cover the old and new charter. All full members of our club (excluding
corresponding members) will be mailed a copy of the new charter a month before it is voted on by the
membership at a future general meeting. At that meeting, we will need a quorum, that is, approx. 36 voting
members present to pass the proposal for the new charter.

It is very important that as many club membersias possible attend this general meeting.
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OPINIONS EXPRESSED IN THIS NEWSLETTER DO NOT NECESSARLY REFLECT THOSE OF THE CLUB
OFFICERS ~ BUT THEY COULD!



~ WHITE POSTF RES"ORA"IONS
i  ONE OLD CAR DRIVE,’ VHITE POST, VA 22663

CYLINDERS COMPLETELY EBUILT AND.:BRASS SLEEVED! LIFETIME LIMITED WARRANTY!

~ THE ULTIMATE ! UR BRAKE C YLINDER PROBLEMS

CALL FOR' |N#é(703)837—114o | Y

ARES

~Ads will be run only once, unless a request is received each month,

CARS FOR SALE

‘62 MGA MKII 1622cc — Ground up restoration 75% complete All the hard stuff already done. Frame,
body, engine, transmission, all mechanics completed. Health problems do not permit completion of this pro-
ject. Last model of the MGA made! Call Fred Mayer at 504-626-8640. (Mandeville, LA.)

71 Triumph GT6 — No rust, original, rebuilt engine, transmussmn overdrive, & suspension. 60K, Dark
brown. $4500 Call Brian Jenkins at 504-835-2935W dr 504-895-8769H. (Metairie, LA.)

‘68 MGB-GT — Gray, Chrome wires, Overdrive, Rebullt engine & tansmission. $2800. Call Peter at
601-467-0519. (Waveland, MS.)

SP/H s FDRS A _E

71 MGB-GT Parting out, good glass, wires, etc. No englne or transmission. Call G. Dighton at
504-275-3404. (Baton Rouge, LA.) ‘

1098cc MG 1100 engine, transmission, and differentiél soon to be available. Engine runs great, trans/diff.
recently rebuilt and work great. Swapping out for 1275cc set up. Call Jim Jones at 504-892-7774.
(Covington, La.) ‘

IWANTED |

Early Emission Control Valve (PCV) for MG engine, sbitable for rebuilding.
Call Jim Jones at 504-892-7774. (Covington, LA.)

Club member to “pool” Armstrong shocks absorbers Which are in need of rebuilding for shipment to Apple
Hydraulics. A 15% discount is available on quantities bf four or more. | have two to be sent. Call Cliff at
504-845-8709 or see me at the general meeting. (Mandeville, LA.)




6th Annual

HOUSTON ALL-BRITISH MOTOR VERICLE EXPQ

Saturday & Sunday,

June 17 & 18, 1995
iston MG Car Club

7979 N. Eldridge Rd. ® Houston, Texas 77041
3/10 mi. South of Hwy. 290

e 713-890-5500
Boilish vekicle W/ “Chapter of North American MGB Register” HousTON
SATURDAY - June 17, 1995 * Judged Classes & Participants’ Choice
9 am - 12 noon Free All British Swap Meet Classes, multiple Trophies
l1pm-2pm Registratioanor “Funkhana” * Free All British Swap Meet CAR CLTE
2pm-5pm HABMVE “Funkhana” " e "
5pm -6 pm Presentation of “Funkhana Awards” * “FUNKHANA” Driving Competition

SUNDAY - June 18, 1995

* Entry fee includes two (2) soft drinks and a sandwich,

8am - 10 am Registration for HABMVE dash plaque and free entrance to Traders Village.
10am -1 pm Judging/Balloting + Door Prizes

1pm -3 pm Tabulation of Votes

3 pm Presentation of Awards * RV Park on site and hotels nearby

ONLY $15 PRE-REGIST

'RATION BY JUNE 1ST.

For more information call: Cole 713/497-0521 or David 713 /466-6019
REGISTRATION FORM

Send form and check payable to HMGCC e P. O. Box 441-1241 » Houston, Texas 77244-1241
Entry fee received before June 1, 1995 Q0 $15 x Vehicles =$
Entry fee received after June 1, 1995 O $20 x Vehicles =$%
Funkhana ($5 per run) a $5 x Runs =$
T-Shirts (Qty) Medium ___TLarge _ X-Large $10 x Shirts =$

v Total$ ______

Name Vehicle(s) Entered #1 #2
Address Make
Street Model
City Year
Zip Other Info
Phone # (C.C./Coupe, Conv,, etc.)

RULES AND LIABILITY DISCLAIMER - I hereby waive any and all ¢l
Car Club and Traders Village relative to the 6th Annual All-British M¢
not be driven or ridden (unless directed to do so by the Marshals) unt]
FAILURE TO COMPLY WILL MEAN VEHICLE DISQUALIFICATIO!

DATE: SIGNED: .,

laims, both bodily and personal property against the Houston M.G.
otor Vehicle Expo. I also agree, that once my vehicle is staged, it will
il after the awards presentation is concluded.

N!




